

TOWN OF CROSS PLAINS BOARD OF SUPERVISORS

MONTHLY MEETING September 2024
The Board of Supervisors of the Town of Cross Plains held their regular monthly meeting on Thursday, September 12, 2024 in the Community Center, 3734 County Road P, Cross Plains and via zoom.  Notice of the meeting was posted on September 5, 2024 at the Town Hall, Town Garage and Town Website.  Motion was made by Greg Haack and seconded by Jeff Baylis to go into closed session to discuss with patrolman, Bruce Boehnen, personnel issues at 6:30 pm.  Roll call vote: Greg Hyer-yes, Greg Haack-yes, Jeff Baylis-yes, Patty Mullins-in at 6:38, Paul Correll-yes.   Motion was made by Paul Correll and seconded by Greg Haack to go into open session at 6:55 pm.  Roll call vote: Greg Hyer-yes, Paul Correll-yes, Greg Haack-yes, Jeff Baylis-yes, Patty Mullins-yes.  Regular Board meeting was called to order at 7:04 pm by Chairman Greg Hyer.  Board Members Greg Hyer, Paul Correll, Jeff Baylis, Greg Haack, Patty Mullins, Town Treasurer Bonnie Krattiger and one citizen was present.  Paul Correll led the Pledge of Allegiance to our flag.

Approval of Minutes of the August 15, 2024 Town Board Meeting.  Motion was made by Jeff Baylis and seconded by Paul Correll to approve the minutes with corrections.  Board Members Greg Hyer, Patty Mullins and Jeff Baylis approved.  Motion carried.  Paul Correll and Greg Haack abstained.
Review of Financial Report and Action on Payment of Bills.  The Financial Report for the month of August was reviewed.  Motion was made by Patty Mullins and seconded by Paul Correll to approve the payment of bills in the amount of $69,641.91.  All Board Members approved.  Motion carried.

Clerk Announcements:  Invoice for Joe’s Lawn and Snow was received for lawncare at the community center and the garage.  Total was $977.00.
Chair Announcements.  Concrete will be poured around the building next week.   The parking lot will be ground up on September 20.  The parking lot will stay graveled until the coordination between the landscaper and the electrical can be done.  The playground equipment will be delivered soon.  Road work on Old Military Road is still in discussion for the changes on the curve.  It is possible the Town will get the funding to help pay for the road improvement.  
 Action on patrolman compensation.  Motion was made by Paul Correll and seconded by Jeff Baylis to accept a proposal of a 4% raise as compensation for patrolman and part time road workers in 2025.    All Board Members approved.  Motion carried.  Motion was made by Paul Correll and Jeff Baylis to accept a 4% raise of compensation for all employees in 2025.   All Board Members approved.  Motion carried. 
Action on setting a date for road tour by patrolman and board members. No road tour is needed this year.
Public Participation for three minutes.  Jeff Baylis would like the member of the Board and Dane County Towns Association to consider banning use of open containers of alcohol on ATV/UTV and if there is an infraction it is recorded on the owner’s drivers license.
Discussion on 2025 budget items.  Treasurer Bonnie Krattiger presented a rough draft of the 2025 budget for review by email.  Parts of the budget were discussed.    
Action on Town Hall renovation contract changes.  Motion by Patty Mullins and seconded by Jeff Baylis to approve the Town Hall renovation contract for signage to allow the Chairman to make a decision with either Sign Art or LaCrosse Sign Co. and to pay for the design to Sign Art if it is decided to go with another company.  All Board Members approved.  Motion carried.   Motion made by Greg Hyer and seconded by Patty Mullins to update the park contracts for Tri-State Paving to $72,638, TCR Concrete increase by $3,000.  All Board Members approved.  Motion carried.   
Action on Dane County Sherriff suggestions regarding biannual “Crud Run” (motorcycle in Pine Bluff).  The Town discussed the concern of the Crud Run motorcycles parking on County P and Mineral Point Road near the Town Hall.  The Crud Run happens twice a year using the Town parking lot as well.  Dane County Sherriff suggested parking should only be on one side of the road to keep the Highways open. 
Motion was made by Greg Haack and seconded by Paul Correll to adjourn the meeting.   All Board Members approved.  Motion carried.  The meeting was adjourned at 9:05 p.m.

Nancy Meinholz, Clerk       


